
Town of Union – Monthly Meeting
November 24, 2020
Minutes

The Town of Union meeting was called to order by Chairman Elgin Fanta on Tuesday November 16, 2020 at 7:12 p.m. All present stood and recited the Pledge of Alliance. 

Roll call was taken with Supervisor Paige Huber, Clerk Fay Urban and Treasurer Gladys Janecek present. Kris Janecek was absent due to an illness. Others in attendance were: Patrolman David Smith, Lonnie Muller from the Episcope, Debbie Smith, and Leah Smith. 
Chairman Fanta asked for affirmation of proper public notice to which Town Clerk Urban replied, “Yes”.

Motion by Fanta, seconded by Huber to approve the October 15, 2020 Town of Union minutes. Motion carried.
Public Comment – No Public Comment
Treasurer's Report –The general checking account has a balance of $10,661.80 and Money Market account balance is $357,137.36. The town received a shared revenue payment of $31,382.99. $15,000 was transferred from the MMDA to the general checking account to cover the monthly bills. The treasurer will not be collecting taxes at the Farmers State Bank in LaFarge this upcoming tax season. Taxes can be mailed to the treasurer. The treasurer had attended 2 zoom meetings. The board decided that the zoom meetings would be paid as the same as in person meetings. There is one special property tax assessment this year for sand and salting a driveway in 2018.
Clerks Report – The monthly bills were presented to the board along with the budget comparison. Motion by Huber, seconded by Fanta to pay the monthly bills and transfer $25,000 from the money market account to the general checking account to cover the expenses. Motion carried. It was also reported that the election went smoothly. Clerk Urban wanted to thank the election helpers for the outstanding job they did and the voters for their cooperation during this pandemic. 
Old Business – None
New Business – 
Approve the 2021 Budget – Motion by Huber, seconded by Fanta to approve the budget and property tax levy for 2021. Motion carried.
Yuba Fire Association Resolution – Motion by Huber, seconded by Fanta to approve the Yuba Fire Association Resolution.
Replace Yuba Fire Association Representative – The current town representative, Martha Graham is stepping down. Motion by Huber and seconded by Fanta to appoint Kris Janecek as our new Yuba Fire Association Representative. Motion carried.

Hire Temporary Part-time Patrolman – Current part-time patrolman, Carl Markee will not be able to work this winter. Marvin Bell, former patrolman for the Town of Greenwood is willing to help during the winter. Motion by Fanta and seconded by Huber to hire Marvin Bell as the temporary part-time patrolman. Motion carried.
Patrolman's Report – 
Road work done: The culvert was replaced on Birdd LN with a larger culvert. An extension was put on the culvert on Cherith Way. South Canyon had trees and brush trimmed back. Canyon Ave had screening and grading done. Continued work on Jug Creek with culverts. 
Equipment Repair: The tractor is back from Simpson’s. It will need additional work done in the spring. The backhoe is at Titan’s for repairs. It has been there for a month waiting on parts. New tires were put on both trucks. LaFarge Truck Center will be replacing the hood on the 2015 truck. The town’s insurance will pay for part of this cost.
Supervisor’s Report – Supervisor Huber reported that she had talked to Hartje Lumber Yard regarding the Salt Shed. They estimated the cost would be around $91,000 plus concrete. She will continue to look at other buildings.
Chairman's Report – Chairman Fanta reported that he had receive 5 construction forms. Kraemer Company is sold to Mathies. He contacted Representative Oldenburg’s office for assistance on finding grants for a salt and sand shed. The town caucus will be held in January. The date will be set at the next town meeting.
December’s monthly meeting will be held on Saturday, December 19, 2020 at 1:00 pm at the Town Hall Building.
Motion by Chairman Fanta, seconded by Huber to adjourn at 8:34 p.m. Motion carried.
Respectfully submitted by Fay Urban, Town Clerk

